Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
April 15, 2016
ATTENDANTS

Board Members/Proxys Present
Kären Hallstrom, Louisiana Bar Association

Malcolm Myer, NAACP

Patsy Palmer for Ivy Starns, Department of Education

Terri Porche-Ricks for Marketa Gautreau-Walters, DCFS

Board Members – Phoned in via Conference Call

Dr. Julie Larrieu, Louisiana Psychological Association
Robert Storey for Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community

Rev. Kathy Radke Storey, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice

Board Members Absent

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare

Cheri Gioe, LAEYC

Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio

Guest
Susan Delle-Shaffette, LCTF Public Relations/Social Media Consultant
Staff   
Dr. Dana Hunter, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Welcome and Introductions 
Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members and introductions were made.  

Agenda and Minutes Approval
Kären Hallstrom made a motion to approve the November 13, 2015 minutes as presented. Julie Larrieu seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.   
Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, welcomed Dr. Dana Hunter, the new Executive Director to the Board.

Financial Report
FY 15
Expenditure and Revenue Reports:  

Administrative and Direct Service Revenue/Expenditure Reports were presented to Board Members.

The Executive Director reported that thus far only a small portion of the budget has been expended on reimbursements to grantees.  An e-mail has been sent to grantees reminding them to submit their payment requests as soon as possible.  Regular e-mails will be sent to grantees to inform them that all payment requests must be submitted no later than July 15th.  
Malcolm Myer requested that staff review the amount of stat ded dollars that are outstanding.  It was reported that when stat ded dollars are not spent due to the fact that these funds can be taken from the Children’s Trust Fund budget.  
Duplicate Birth Certificate Collections:  The Executive Director reported that as of March, 2016 134,357 duplicate birth certificates have been sold for a total of $537,428.  Board members were given a spreadsheet showing the number of duplicate birth certificates sold from 2012 to the present.  
Administrative Cap:  The Executive Director informed the Board that she has spoken with Sharon McKinley, Child Welfare Specialist with CBCAP, to request clarification regarding the administrative cap.  Ms. McKinley stated that the administrative cap for federal funds is 20%.    It was also stated that the cap for state funds remains at 10%.

Committee Reports:
Executive Committee Report: Malcolm Myer presented the Executive Committee report.  
Mr. Myer reported that the Executive Director attended Ethics Training and she and Mr. Myer have been in touch with attorney’s from the Ethics Board.  During this time period it was discovered that Children’s Trust Fund Board Member are prohibited from bidding on or entering into such contracts, subcontracts or transactions under the supervision or jurisdiction of their board.  This information was shared with all CTF Board Members.  
Due to this finding, Carmen Weisner, NASW and Dr. Juan Gershanik, LA Medical Society have submitted their resignation.  It was further acknowledged that any organization(s)/Board(s) that CTF Board Members serve on cannot be funded with Children’s Trust Fund dollars.  
Mr. Myer reported that recusal statutes as well as ethics laws have been changed.  Terri Porche-Ricks that indeed the recusal statutes have changed over the last few years and that there is now a two year prohibition once the Board Member has resigned. 

The Board Members that resigned have agreed to rescind their existing contracts and pulled their applications from the 2016/17 pool of grant applications.  Discussion followed.
Grant Review Committee Report:     
Grant Applications and Awards:

A list of grants received was distributed to Board Members.  It was reported that the Children’s Trust Fund received 86 grant applications totaling $2,098,131and an additional 18 conference applications were received totaling $323,313.30.   The Trust Fund has approximately $513,000 available for funding.  
A copy of the Grant Review Committee’s recommendations was distributed to Board Members.  The Committee recommended funding for forty (40) programs totaling $436,220 and eleven (11) conferences/trainings totaling $76,500.

Kären Hallstrom reported that there could be a possible ethical issue with the Grandparents Raising Grandchildren due to the fact that there is legislation (SB 313) putting the Grandparents Raising Grandchildren group under the Governor’s Office.  The Children’s Trust Fund Board has a member on the Grandparents Raising Grandchildren council.  Mr. Myer reported that in speaking with the Ethics Commission is that when the organization is a Governmental Entities that they do not fall into the same category.  Clarification will be sought from the Ethics Board.  Terri Ricks also stated that an exemption can be requested from the Board of Ethics.  Discussion followed.
Ms. Hallstrom informed the Board that the Together We Can Conference (TWC) was still on the list to be funded for $6,000.  Due to the ethics issue this application was rescinded.  Discussion followed as to whether or not TWC could change the fiscal agent from the Pelican Center where Ms. Hallstrom is a member of the Board.  Mr. Myer requested that before reallocating funds that TWC look into finding another fiscal agent and asking for emergency funding.  Mr. Myer will speak with the Ethics Attorney’s to see if this is agreeable with ethics rules and regulations.  Discussion followed.
Kathy Radke-Storey moved for approval of the Grant Review Committee report as presented with the understanding that if the ethics board says TWC is prohibited from moving forward with another fiscal agent then the next conference request ‘Connections Count’ will be funded at $6,000.  Karen Hallstrom recused herself from the vote. Terri Ricks seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Malcolm Myer reported that since the last state plan DCFS that there were changes in the regional composition.  CTF has always conformed to the DCFS regions.  

Mr. Myer reported on changes to grant scoring and grant review.  Names were withheld from the Grant Review Committee to help reduce the subjectivity without any names associated with organizations.  The Grant Review Committee received only a code for each grant.  Any changes to the Review process should be sent to the Policy Committee.  Kathy Radke-Storey stated that if the applicants name should be blind to the review committee then they should also be blind/unknown to the reviewers.  Discussion followed. 
Malcolm Myer also stated that CTF funds are not to be used to pay for salaries of personnel other than those who are directly involved with the program.  It was also discussed that equipment, furniture, software etc.  purchased with Children’s Trust Fund dollars becomes the property of CTF.  Mr. Myer suggested that any application that comes through asking for any of these expenses be disqualified.  Discussion followed.  Areas of concern that were brought up during this grant cycle will be forwarded to the Policy Committee.

Funding Request:  Randy Nichols, Executive Director, Capital Area Alliance for the Homeless, spoke with the Executive Director requesting emergency funding for the 2016 Affordable Housing and Homeless Conference, April 13-15, 2016.  Discussion followed. Kären Hallstrom made a motion to deny the request.  Julie Larrieu seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.   Executive Director will put in writing to Mr. Nichols that his request has been denied and how to apply for future conferences.  
Legislative Committee:  
Update on 2016 Legislative Bills:  Karen Hallstrom presented the Legislative Committee report.  A list of legislation dealing with children and families was distributed.   
The following bills were discussed:  HB 73 – trying to criminalize pre-natal exposure to drugs; HB 107 – would amend Safe Haven; HB-262 – deals with Human Trafficking; SB 368 – intra family adoption bill that would allow for one grandparent to adopt a child without the other grandparent being involved in the adoption which would mean that the non-adopting grandparent would not need to have a background check/home study done.  
Terri Porche-Ricks reported on HB475 – which reorganizes DCFS back to the original alignment of supervision and administration.  Discussion followed.

Kären Hallstrom made a motion to approve the report as presented.   Terri Ricks seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.   

Old Business
Annual Report/CBCAP Application:  The Executive Director reported that work has begun on the CBCAP annual report and grant application due June 3, 2016..
Public Relations/Social Media Campaign - Team Dynamics:
Susan Shaffette presented the Public Relations/Social Media report.  Ms. Shaffette distributed information regarding statistics from social media and the CTF web-site.  Facebook likes have increased and the number of visitors to the web-site has increased.  
Ms. Shaffette informed the Board that the State Plan has been completed and is ready for review by the Board.  Copies of the State Plan were e-mailed and distributed to Board Members for review and comments.  The new State Plan will not be printed but will be available as a PDF document on the web-site. Board Members are asked to review the files and e-mail Ms. Shaffette with any changes/corrections no later than April 29, 2016.   Discussion followed.

The Day at the Capitol was held April 7, 2016 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Approximately 40 people attended the Day at the Capitol.  A copy of the video from the Day at the Capitol will be posted on the web-site.
New Business

CTF Executive Director’s report:

Upcoming Travel:  The Executive Director requested permission to attend the Data Utilization Conference, July 19th-20th, Kansas City, Missouri being presented by FRIENDS (Family Resource Information, Education and Networks Development Services).  
Kären Hallstrom made a motion to approve the Executive Director’s travel. Julie Larrieu seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.   

Visit with Edi Winkle:  The Executive Director reported that Edi Winkle, Technical Assistance Coordinator, FRIENDS, visited LCTF on April 7, 2016 and attended the Day at the Capitol.  
Contracts Update:  The Executive Director reported that seventeen (17) contracts as of this time have not been approved but are being processed.  The Executive Director has been working with the Administrative Assistant to get the contracts approved in a timelier manner.  It is anticipated that the contracts be approved within the next three weeks.
Update on 2015-16 Goals:  The Executive Director presented a report that contained the following goals/processes:
1) Refined grant application and process 

2) Strategic planning meeting held to discuss CTF policies and procedures

3) Revamped score sheets and scoring process

4) Working on revising contract system to see how the process can be streamlined and improved

5) Implement tighter evaluation of CTF’s internal infrastructure and procedures

6) Working on draft of policy and procedure manual

7) Identify areas of greatest needs for programs.  What can CTF do to have a targeted recruitment system to ensure that CTF funds are actually targeting  the need by region.  The Executive Director will meet with DCFS research staff to discuss what areas need to be targeted and where.  

The Executive Director received approvals for three interns that have been working with CTF.  Mr. Myer requested that all correspondence come from CTF staff and not from the  interns so that we can maintain clarity.  

Terri Porche-Ricks reported the last Executive hire was made.  Ms. Alfreda Bester has been appointed as OFS Assistant Secretary and Dr. Eric Horent, DCFS Undersecretary.
Upcoming Dates:

Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Conference, 
Holiday Inn South, Baton Rouge, April 22, 2016

NEXT MEETING:  
July 15, 2016, 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.





Location:  
Marbois Room (Room 1-137) 

Claiborne Building 

1201 North Third Street 
